ARTHINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary  Meeting held on Tuesday 29th November 2016
Present:- 

Councillors Sue Handy (chairman), Tim French, Joe Nikel, Charlie Blake, Kate Morse, Mike Osgood
Apologies:-

Councillor Lesley Sanderson
Attendees:-

Bernadette Kennedy, John Maybank
Comments from

The Public:-

None
Planning
Applications:-




DA/2016/1011 




Construction of 2.5m wide hardcore track incorporating entrance gates



Land off Oxendon Road, Arthingworth
The Parish Council strongly objct to this application for the following reasons:-
1)  The wall is listed (from when it was part of the Old Manor).  Part of the wall has been demolished without Listed Building Consent and the Parish Council feel that this must be reinstated using the original bricks.
2)  The application states that there is no new vehiclle access on to the public highway, possibly because it is a private rather than public road, however this clearly creates a new access within 10 metres of a public highway.

3)  The Parish Council do not understand why such a large gateway and track is required to access a private garden.
Any Other 
Business:-

1)  Further emails were received from a parishioner but the PC decided no action should be taken on any of the items.



2)  Following a communication from NALC the PC agreed that some funding should be obtained to cover staffing costs re the Transparency Fund.
Meeting Closed at 7.45pm
